
United States Department of the Interior 
OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY 

Washington, DC 20240 

IN REPLY REFER TO: 
7202.4-OS-2020-00252 

April 9, 2020

Via email: 86355-26866075@requests.muckrock.com 

Jimmy Tobias 

The Guardian 

411A Highland Ave 

Somerville, MA 02144 

Dear Mr. Tobias, 

On January 27, 2020, you filed a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request seeking the following: 

Any written or electronic communications, including email attachments, sent or received 

by William Perry Pendley since September 1, 2019 that contain one or more of the 

following words or phrases: "union", "labor relations", "labor organizing", "FLRB", 

"FLRA", "NTEU", and/or "National Treasury Employees Union." 

You request was received in the Office of the Secretary FOIA office on January 27, 2020 and assigned 

control number OS-2020-00252. Please site this number in any future communications with our office 

regarding your request.   

Redirect Request 

The records you have requested would likely be maintained by the Bureau of Land Management 

(BLM). As such, we recommend that you submit this request to that agency’s FOIA office at the 

following address:  

National FOIA Office 

Bureau of Land Management 

Attn: FOIA Office (WO-640) 

1849 C Street, NW  

Washington, DC 20240 

Phone: (202) 912-7650 

Fax: (202) 245-0050 

Website: https://www.blm.gov/about/foia 

Final Response 

This completes the Office of the Secretary’s response to your request. 



Mr. Jimmy Tobias 

If you have any questions regarding the status of your request, or any of the issues discussed in this 

letter, you may contact Cynthia Sweeney by phone at (202) 513-0765, by fax at (202) 219 - 2374, by 

e-mail at os_foia@ios.doi.gov or by mail at U.S. Department of the Interior, 1849 C St, N.W., MS-

7328 MIB, Washington, D.C. 20240. Contact information for the Department’s FOIA Public Liaison,

who you may also seek dispute resolution services from, is available at

https://www.doi.gov/foia/foiacenters.

Sincerely, 

Leah Fairman
Office of the Secretary 

FOIA Office
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